Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

December 18, 2012
Present Katy Wells, Jeff Jenkins, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Judy Rich, TA Bob Veloski and Dave Nickerson.

At 6:33 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order
Minutes

Chair Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes of November 20, 2012 2nd by Judy Rich.

All were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton reviewed the mail from Youth Assistance Program.
Review of Financial Report dated 11/20/12 period ending 10/31/12

Bob Veloski overviewed the budget, and reviewed we are overall in good shape.  The Budget committee members reviewed the report and discussed the following:  Jeff followed up from last month, on account 4194.393 and this line is over budget.  Jeff reports that Chief Dexter bought fire extinguishers for department vehicles out of this line as well as some extinguishers for town buildings.  

Jeff questioned line 4312.841 and if the tree warden had been in touch with the town and requesting/reviewed spending this money.
New Business

The Budget Committee reviewed the CIP as recommend this cycle to the BOS and the payoff of all leases for vehicles.

The Budget Committee reviewed the BOS preliminary budget.  After discussion: Chair Leighton made a motion that the Budget Committee recommends that no departments increase services at this time, 2nd by Jeff.  Discussion to change the language in the motion to make it clearer to town departments as to what was being asked of them.  Jeff amended the motion to say, the Budget Committee recommends that no department expand services through hiring personnel or extending hours on a planned basis, 2nd by Katy Wells all were in favor.  Motion passes as amended.

Other

Chair Leighton and other members expressed concern that Jim Wells has missed 5 out of 7 of our meetings.  Chair Leighton was asked to contact Jim and inquire as to his intentions to continue on the Budget Committee and inquire about his residency, as required by the bylaws.

The Library budget line items is not on the budget, Katy being the liaison was asked to contact the Library and request a line item breakdown for review for FY12.  The request should be clear as to the format of the figures per town budget lines for actual expenditures in FY12.

The budget Committee discussed the next meeting’s agenda.  Executive will have 40 minutes to present their budget, The Fire Department will be allotted 30 minutes and the Town Clerk will have 20 minutes.  Town departments should receive notice from the Budget Committee, that we have received the BOS us with this year’s budget, if departments have information they would like the Budget Committee to see, please bring 7 copies for us at your appointment.
Adjourn


At 8:24pm, Judy Rich made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,  

Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member

 Secretary

